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Upcoming Events 

Appalachia Service Project  ñCinco de 
Mayoò Fundraiser Lunch 

Sunday May 4 Noon 

Motherôs Day Sunday May 11  

Session Meeting Sunday May 11 7:00 PM 

Memorial Day Service Sunday May 25 11:00 AM 

I am pleased to tell 
you about a new ven-
ture for our church, 
which will just be for 
the summer.  From 

mid-May through the end of July, we 
will host Lara Musser Gritter, a Pres-
byterian Duke Divinity School student, 
who will be working on her field edu-
cation.  Her field education is a new 
"hybrid" model, working in camping 
ministry and the local church setting. 

Lara will work at New Hope Camp 
and Conference Center 30 hours per 
week leading Bible study.  She will be 
designated as the "Camp Chaplain.ò  
Ten hours per week she will work with 
our church.  Her church responsibili-
ties will include:  teaching and prepar-
ing for Sunday school, serving as litur-
gist on Sunday mornings, writing and 
delivering prayers and sermons, and 

spending time with church leaders re-
flecting on ministry.  I may even take 
her to a committee meeting or two!  
She will preach for us on July 13 and 
one other date to be determined.  In 
August, she will head off for inter-
views which are part of the Presbyteri-
an preparation for ministry process. 

Lara's previous volunteer and intern-
ship positions have given her a wide 
range of experience.  She has served in 
youth ministry, campus ministry, tutor-
ing programs, and other church intern-
ships. 

This field education project is a mis-
sion for us as well as a benefit.  Stu-
dents preparing for ministry need field 
education experiences to help them 
prepare for the daily, practical aspects 
of ministry.  Field education also helps 
them begin to apply what they have 
learned in the classroom.  Please join 
me in welcoming Lara to our commu-
nity for the summer of 2014.  
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Childrenôs Books 
available in our Chil-
drenôs library 
(located in the Ele-
mentary Classroom 

bookshelves) 

Sally Sore Loser:  A Story about 
Winning and Losing by Frank J. 
Sileo, illustrated by Cary Pillo.  
Age: Pre-school to early elemen-
tary. This is a good story to read if 
you have a child who thinks that 
winning and being first is every-
thing.  This is a wonderful story 
that helps children learn about 
how to be a good sport, about los-
ing and winning, or not getting 
exactly what they want when they 
want it.  It has practical parenting 
tips for teaching children to be 
good winners and good losers. 

Words are Not for Hurting by 
Elizabeth Verdick, and Hands are 
Not for Hitting by Martine Agas-
si, Ph.D., illustrated by Marieka 
Heinlen.  Age: Pre-school to kin-
dergarten. These two books have 
positive messages about using 
positive helpful words to express 
ourselvesðand that violence is 
never okayðthat every child is 
capable of positive, loving actions.  
Both of these books have infor-
mation for parents in helping their 
children use kind and gentle words 

and find alternative 
ways to express ourselves without 
hitting. 

Dog Heaven and Cat Heaven, 
written and illustrated by Cynthia 
Rylant.  Age: Pre-school on up. ñIf 
you have ever been lucky enough 
to have a special cat/dog in your 
life, then you know there is a place 
called Cat/Dog Heaven.ò 

The Tenth Good Thing about 
Barney written by Judith Viorst, 
illustrated by Erik Blegvad.  Age: 
5 to 9 years old. A young boyôs 
cat, Barney, dies.  His mom tells 
him they will have a funeral and 
asks him to come up with 10 good 
things about Barney.  This is a 
sweet story about grieving from a 
young personôs perspective.  
There is discussion between the 
boy and a friend about heaven.  
Read the book through before you 
read it to your childðas it will 
likely bring up questions. 

Available in Mary Toddôs library 

I am happy to lend these books 
out. Just let me know if you would 
like to borrow them. 

I Said No! A Kid-Kid Guide to 
keeping Private Parts Private by 
Zachary King and Kimberly King, 
illustrated by Sue Rama.  Age: 5 
years old on up. When Zack was 
five years old he went to his best 
friendôs sleep over party and had a 
red flag experience.  This book is 

intended to teach children how to 
recognize people who might po-
tentially be dangerous without dis-
couraging normal exploration. 

Amazing You: Getting Smart 
about your Private Parts by Dr. 
Gail Saltz, illustrated by Lynne 
Cravath. Age: pre-school to kin-
dergarten. This picture book is es-
pecially designed for young chil-
dren who are becoming sexually 
aware but arenôt ready to learn 
about sexual intercourse.  This 
book presents clear and age appro-
priate information about reproduc-
tion, birth, and the differences be-
tween girlsô and boysô bodies. 

Dinosaurs Divorce: A Guide for 
Changing Families by Laurene 
Krasny Brown and Marc Brown. 
Age:  5 years old on up 

This book helps give children a 
vocabulary for divorce, some ex-
planations about why parents di-
vorce, how children might feel, 
and life after divorce.   

It is certainly one parents will 
want to read ahead of time to de-
termine if it is a book their child 
can understand/handle.  The text 
provides  a lot of information 
about divorce and what situations 
might come out of a divorce 
(staying with one parent, living in 
two households, blended families 
etc.) 

Mary Todd Peters 

Director of Christian Education 

Menôs Prayer Breakfast 

The Men's Prayer Breakfast meets 
Thursdays at 6:30 a.m. at Bob Evans 
Restaurant on Routes 15/501 in 
Durham. We are continuing devotions 
based on Rick Warrenôs What on Earth 
Am I Here For?   

Current attendees include Clint Burklin, Bob Dod-
son, Lonnie Hawley, Dan Hooker, Jacob Mouton, 
Randy Sellers, Richard Stevens, and Al Townsend.  
Attendance is open to all men of the church. 

Presbyterian Women's Bible Study  

for May 

The Womenôs Circle Bible Study for this yearôs 
ninth and last study of the current series will be 
held on Tuesday, May 4 at 7 p.m.  We hope to 
have a large group.  This lesson is entitled 
ñGodôs Abiding Presence and will be taught by 
Emma Jean Levi. The key idea of this lesson:  
ñThe tabernacle represented Godôs ongoing pres-
ence among the people in the wilderness, just as 
Jesus and the Holy Spirit represent Godôs eternal 
presence among us now.ò  Join us for this im-
portant lesson.  



On Palm Sunday I 
attended the U.S. 
premiere of the St. 
Luke Passion by 
James MacMillan. 

MacMillan is one of my favorite 
contemporary composers, and our 
choir has sung several of his an-
thems. The Passion was written for 
much larger forces, including 
choir, children's choir, and orches-
tra. 

In church music, a passion has tra-
ditionally been a piece for choir to 
be sung on Good Friday. Usually a 
passion sets the entire text of the 
crucifixion story from one gos-
pel to music, sometimes with 
hymns or other music added in 
(Bach's St. Matthew Passion is the 
best example of this way of writing 
passions). MacMillan, who is a de-
vout Catholic, takes a different ap-
proach in his St. Luke Passion. His 

passion starts in Luke 2 with the 
annunciation to Mary, and it ends 
with Jesus' ascension in Acts 1. 
MacMillan, in other words, tries to 
help his audience have in mind the 
whole story of Jesus, even if the 
focus is on the crucifixion. 

MacMillan's piece is a great exam-
ple of the power of sacred music. 
More than any other genre, music 
can help us remember the whole 
story. Sometimes we are quick to 
skip over parts of the story that 
don't interest us or don't seem rele-
vant. Music can bring those parts 
to mind. MacMillan does so by 
starting and ending his passion in 
unexpected places. He also gives 
the words of Jesus to the children's 
choir (traditionally they are sung 
by a male soloist) as a reminder 
that Jesus, too, was once a child. 

There are other ways music can 
help us remember the whole story. 
Composers can add a familiar mel-
ody at an unexpected point or com-
bine words with music in unex-
pected ways. This can happen with 

hymns, too. Last fall we sang "Joy 
to the World" on Christ the King 
Sunday, but it was to a different 
tune, and (to me, at least) it felt dif-
ferent from when we sing it at 
Christmas. And on Maundy Thurs-
day, we sang "Jesus, Remember 
Me, When You Come Into Your 
Kingdom" four times during the 
Tenebrae service. Each time was 
after a different reading, and each 
time we sang it, the experience, for 
me, was different. Rather than just 
putting ourselves in the position of 
the thief on the cross (the only pos-
itive character in Luke's telling of 
the crucifixion story other than Je-
sus), we sang it, for example, after 
Peter's betrayal. Jesus, remember 
me, indeed. 

The good news of the New Testa-
ment is that the whole story mat-
ters: Israel and church, Peter's be-
trayal and the thief's confession, 
Jesus crucified and Jesus has risen, 
past and present and future. May 
our music always remind us of the 
fullness of such Easter joy!  

Mark Gorman 

Director of Music 
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In the photo, Virginia Bakewell who resides at Gle-
naire Skilled Nursing Center in Cary receives an 
Easter lily from Pansy Dodson. In April, all of our 
home bounds received a beautiful lily as well as a 
visit.  

Several home bounds were given the opportunity to 
receive Communion during April, while others will 
be receiving Communion in their residence during 
May or following months.  Each month, someone is 
in touch with our shut-ins to keep them connected to 
New Hope Presbyterian Church. They are not forgot-
ten.  

The Compassion Committee welcomes Lenora Greg-
ory as a new committee member and Shepherd.  We 
also welcome Kathy Clifton and Al Johnson, Class of 
2016 Session Members, who have volunteered to 
serve as Shepherds.  We are so grateful for each oneôs 
commitment.  

Recently, the new job description for Shepherds was 
approved by the Session.  In addition, the list of 
NHPC Shepherd groups is being updated and will be 
available for distribution during May.   

Pastor Kerri has worked very closely with the Com-
passionate Care  committee on these projects, and her 

personal Pastoral visits to the homes of every NHPC 
member during 2013 was invaluable in this process.  

Note: This is the second in a series of articles about 
the purpose and activities of this ñstill newò / two-
year-old NHPC committee.   

 

Compassionate Care Committee delivers Easter Lilies  
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